DENNIS GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE TUESDAY, OCTOBER 13, 2015 DENNIS HIGHLANDS GOLF COURSE 4:00 P.M.

PRESENT: Chairman Oman, Members Fenton, Mikkila and Alternate Scibeck

STAFF: Director Cummings, Office Manager Fabiano-Stowe

ABSENT: Members Fiske, Harper and Alternate Richard

Chairman Oman called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.

#### 1. DIRECTOR'S REPORT

Director Cummings gave a summary of the financial report. At the present time the Golf Course revenue is up \$50,000.00 for the year. Mr. Cummings indicated this was the best September that he can remember. Mr. Cummings stated there was an increase in play at the Pines.

Mr. Cummings stated the department is considering a new logo design, explaining that there was a logo for each location; however, it may behoove the department to have a universal logo as well, for marketing purposes as well as clothing and the website.

Mr. Scibeck stated he did not like the proposed logo.

Mr. Cummings stated the department has will be launching a new website.

Mr. Cummings stated he is not proposing any increases to current fees and asked that the committee take a vote for a recommendation to do the same.

### **MOTION**

Mr. Fenton moved to recommend no increases to any golf course fees for 2016.

Ms. Mikkila seconded the motion. The Committee voted 4-0-0.

Mr. Cummings stated on October 19<sup>th</sup> the MIAA will be holding their annual shotgun tournament at the Highlands.

Mr. Cummings stated the Assistant Director's job posting will be closing this Friday. As of last Friday there were seventeen applicants. Selection will be made as soon as possible.

Mr. Cummings wanted to acknowledge his team and the tremendous job they did throughout the season.

Mr. Oman asked about the Town Hall move and shut down and how that would affect the Golf Department. Mr. Cummings stated that he has not received any specifics as of yet, but knows the Golf Department will be shut down during the move, as the server will not be up and running. Mr. Cummings also stated an upgrade would be made this winter to the Point of Sale/Chelsea system.

### 2. Public Input

No public input.

### 3. Minutes

### **MOTION**

Mr. Fenton moved to approve the minutes of the August 10, 2015 Golf Advisory Committee meeting as printed.

Mr. Scibeck seconded the motion. The Committee voted 3-0-1(Mikkila).

### 4. Old/New Business

Ms. Mikkila asked about the Pines renovation and the plans. Mr. Cummings stated the plans have been hung up. Member John Barr asked how long the renovations will take. Mr. Cummings stated the contract says sixty days, and the contractor told him approximately 4 weeks.

Mr. Cummings stated the snack shack will be utilized as the starter shack during the renovation.

# 5. Meeting Schedule

Mr. Oman stated the next meeting is tentatively scheduled for November 9, 2015.

# **MOTION**

Mr. Fenton moved to adjourn.

Ms. Mikkila seconded the motion. The Committee voted 4-0-0.

The meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m.